Parkman Township Zoning Commission
February 26, 2019
Zoning Commission Members Present: Len Hall, Carlos Nieves, Jerry Jacobs, 
James Vaughn, Donald Gatrell, Al Weaver, Robert Hershburger, and Jan Helt (secretary)
Carlos N made a motion to open the meeting at 6:55 p.m., seconded by Jerry J.
Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Len H to accept January 22, 2019 minutes with corrections seconded by Carlos N 

New Business:
Elections:
Len H stated we needed to elect a chairperson. Len went over the position. He stated sometimes you put in 10 hours sometimes less depending on what is going on in our Township. There is a certain amount of research at times, mostly emailing people to ask questions. 
Len H said right now they have not replaced the zoning commissioner who retired that makes it a little tough. The secretary Maria can answer some questions. We can also talk to our zoning inspector John Spelich.
Don G said he would be willing to be the chairperson for 2019.
Len H motioned to appoint Don Gatrell chairperson for 2019, seconded by Carlos N. Vote went as follows:.

Len H – yes

James V – yes

Jerry J – yes

Al W – yes
Robert H – yes

Motion passed unanimously.

Carlos N volunteered to be back-up Chairperson incase Don G is unable to be there.
James V mentioned that his new house is almost done and he will be moving by April.  James stated that more than likely this will be his last meeting he is unable to attend in March.
Robert Hershburger stated that he also is turning in his notice. He stated he has too much going on right now and does not have the time.  He said Mr. Yoder said he might be able to take his place. We will work on that. The two alternates will be Al Weaver and the new person maybe Norm Yoder.
Len H stated the tent situation continues, the canvas is down but the steel frame is still there. Besides Rod Ziegler’s daughter’s wedding he has held other events on his property. Len stated the Hall of Farmers for Cardinal School was also held at Shangri-La. They have this event there every year. Len stated when you look it up it is also advertised as Shangri-La Party Center. So, we have to find out if it is a permanent fixture. If it is permanent it needs to be inspected by the Fire Department and maybe a conditional use variance. 

Jan H stated that John Spelich is working on it. So far Rod Ziegler has not requested anything. Right now the tent is not up.
Carlos N explained that when you do add an amendment it can take anywhere from 3 to 5 months to complete. The board does not feel we need an amendment to address tents in our township.  

Len H stated that barn and tent weddings are becoming the norm. These tents should be temporary for these special events. It was stated temporary tent situations shouldn’t be a problem. We will follow up with John Spelich and see how he handled the tent at Shangri-La. We will continue the discussion at our next meeting.
Carlos N motioned to end meeting Len H seconded.  

Respectfully Submitted by,
Jan Helt                                                                 Donald Gatrell
_______________________                                ____________________             
Parkman Township                                                Chairperson                                                         

Zoning Commission Secretary                                       
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